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[Above, L-R] District Governor Rich Glover initiated Brock Messenger as the newest member of the Crofton Rotary alongside incoming President James 

 

ROTARY DISTRICT VISION PAPER: RETAINING & ATTRACTING MEMBERS
Introduction

This paper is intended to provide 
some reflections on the possibilities 
and options to ensure our District 
and Club commitment to retaining 
the membership we have and to 
adjust to new ways of outreach for 
prospective members.  Though the 
fundamentals of engagement, needs, 
and priorities for current and potential 
members have not changed due to 
the COVID-19 Pandemic, the way we 
accomplish these goals and the tools 
we need have.

This paper is not meant to be a step-
by-step instruction on retention and 
recruitment, but rather a discussion 
on possible ways to drive member 
recruitment and retention during 
Covid-19 recovery.  This document is 
very much a work in progress.  As you 
try out the suggestions noted below, 
thanks for sharing feedback with the 
authors as to your outcomes, lessons 
learned, and things you think should 
be done differently.   The intent is to 
share your suggestions with D7620 
Rotarians.

Retention
“The ability to maintain the current 
state.”  As an organization Rotary 
needs people to accomplish our goals 
including the provision of services to 
our local communities and the world. 
This task can be difficult in normal 
times and even more challenging 
during Covid-19 recovery.  The reason 
people remain  Rotarians will vary, 
but can typically be described as the 
engagement (e.g., meetings, social 
hours, community), the individual, 
Club and District projects we do (e.g., 
services and funding for community 
and global activities), and the impact 
we have (e.g., community leaders 
know where to turn to for reliable 
partners like Rotary).  This will not 

change, but the delivery of these 
things to our members and the 
community will be different for some 
period of time and maybe not ever get 
back to what it was pre Covid-19.  And 
we want to learn from what we do 
to secure ‘continuous improvement’ 
for our District and our Clubs.  As we 
move forward, we must remember the 
value that Rotary provides and try and 
deliver that same value with the new 
tools described below.

Engagement
•  Social – The way meetings are 
conducted and the ability to keep 
people involved will likely be one of 
the biggest changes in the near term. 
The recently completed District Survey 
indicated that 46% of the respondents 
wanted a combination of in-person 
and virtual or online meetings. 

•  Clubs and the District will have to 
invest in virtual meeting technology. 
We (most of us) may not be 
comfortable with or fully understand 
the capabilities of this technology, but 
it looks like we will have to adapt.  The 
expense, while not large, is still a cost. 
Here is what we found with the most 
popular applications.  Go-To-Meeting 
runs $12 per month for up to 150 
users, while WebEx runs $17.95 per 
month for 100 users.  Both are capable 
platforms where you could invite 
speakers and control the flow of the 
meeting.  If you end up having a part 
virtual and part in-person meeting 
you can use Facebook’s Live Stream 
capability (this may be dependent on 
the venue, do they have internet, or 
you could a mobile hotspot to your 
new technology pile).

•  Keep in mind that physical 
distancing is not social distancing.  We 
need to engage and reach out to our 
members now more than ever.  The 
physical meetings, happy hours, and 

other fellowship events may be on 
hold, but the desire for contact with 
other Rotarians is still there.  Consider 
a virtual wine tasting, happy hour, or 
other solely fun event.  Innovation and 
imagination are required.  Find your 
members with a knack for this and let 
them go.

•  Service – One of the reasons our 
members join is for the service we 
provide.  With the physical distancing 
we may need to revisit our projects. 
Will we need to change the types and 
quantities of projects we undertake? 
Will we need to spread out our 
completion schedule in order to 
rotate the number of Rotarians and 
recipients on any given project?  Will 
we need to develop and execute more 
direct funding projects?  These are 
issues we will need to discuss with our 
clubs. 

•  Club Management – Virtual board 
meetings, dues structure, committee 
management and reporting, all 
processes that will need to be 
revisited.  Again, we must ensure that 
we involve our members in these 
discussions.  We may also have to 
adjust and update our bylaws and 
other governing documents.

Projects
•  Fund Raising – Fund Raising is 
certain to change for the near term. 
65% of respondents to the District 
Survey indicated their clubs are 
rethinking fundraising.  The large 
gatherings that so many clubs count 
on is gone for now.  We will have to 
emulate the online fund raising a lot 
of non-profits use now (Go Fund Me, 
Facebook’s Charities, etc.) and that will 
leave some members feeling they are 
not contributing, not to mention the 
social aspect of seeing your “regulars”. 

(continued on page 9)

   




